College of San Mateo

Budget Planning Committee (BPC)

Meeting Summary

April 16, 2012
1:00 – 3:00 pm

College Center – City View (B10-401B)

Members Present:  Henry Villareal, Chair; Maggie Ko, Vice Chair; James Carranza; Kathy Chaika; Mike Claire; Laura Demsetz; Susan Estes; Arlene Fajardo; Jacqueline Gamelin
Student Representative: Proud Benyasri
Action on Agenda 
Agenda was reviewed and accepted as presented.  
Review of Summary Notes

Notes were approved as presented.   
MESA Program Proposal

Laura Demsetz presented a proposal for a Mathematics, Engineering, Science Achievement  (MESA) Program that is being supported by the State Chancellor’s Office.  The MESA program is targeted to providing academic development to educationally and financially disadvantaged community college students.  Intrusive support services such as an orientation, academic workshops, counseling and tutoring to help ensure these students success in transferring to four-year institutions in calculus-based majors.  The grant is for five years after which the program is expected to be institutionalized and fully supported by the college.  The grant will provide $50,500 per year with CSM providing funding for any additional costs.  BPC determined that the proposed MESA program expense can readily be incorporated into the existing college budget.  
Professional Enrichment/Development Coordinator 

An overview for two faculty professional enrichment/development co-coordinators positions was presented by James Carranza.  Each position is for 3 units of release time and one position will be funded by BSI and the other request is support from Fund One.  The co-coordinators will collaborate to organize campus faculty enrichment events and activities including organizing faculty Flex Day events.  One position will focus on basic skills initiatives and the other on more general and broad based enrichment activities.  However, it is expected that the two coordinators will work together to engage faculty in participating in all professional enrichment activities that will broaden their understanding of the needs of CSM students.  
Faculty Reassigned Time
Mike distributed a document that provided a detailed analysis of faculty reassigned time for the current academic year, 2011-12.  The document included a breakdown of  both internal and external funding for the reassigned time.  The total cost for the year’s reassigned release time is approximately $234,450.  This amount is a significant reduction from the previous five years.  Mike noted that in past years a refined process to approve release time did not exist but the college is now being much more concerted in its efforts to approve and track the amount of release time.  Mike will update the document to reflect the additional release time that has been approved for the 2012-13 academic year.  
Update on the District Allocation Model

Mike presented a brief update on the district allocation model. At this time, the district will continue with the existing allocation model.  The existing model is not ideal as it includes a criterion that is based on enrollment growth.  However, given current budgetary constraints, none of the colleges are looking to increase their enrollments.  Nonetheless, the current model will continue to be used though Mike emphasized that none of the three colleges will be negatively impacted by the model as adjustments will be incorporated by the district to ensure sufficient funding for each of the colleges.  Mike also mentioned that the district’s FTES goal for CSM for next year was reduced to 7300.  This compares to CSM’s actual FTES of 9100 only a few years ago.  Mike believes the goal is too low thus he made the decision develop a schedule equivalent to 7600 FTES.  The district will fund the college up to the 7300 FTES and CSM will use its reserves to fund the additional 300 FTES which totals approximately one million dollars. 
Remaining Bond Funds
Approximately 19 million dollars remain in the bond funds. It is expected that these funds will be districted among the three colleges to support technological equipment specifically instructional equipment.  Susan mentioned that a committee which includes the college vice presidents and Jose Nunez will meet in June to determine how the funds will be distributed to the colleges and to set purchasing parameters.  It is expected that these funds will be distributed to the colleges in early fall 2012.

Budget Update 
Mike outlined how the BPC will proceed with developing the preliminary 2012-13 budget.  He shared a document titled the Resource Allocation Process, Fund 1 Budget Development & Scheduling which outlines four phases in the budget planning process.  A second document titled Master Budget Work Flow details the projected total revenue in contrast to the project total expenses.  In its simplest terms, this model outlines the projected income versus projected expenses.  Mike also walked the committee members through the budget planning and development process by sharing several enrollment management spreadsheets that detailed the development of the budget that incorporated the 2012-13 college FTES goal of 7,600 and targeted  WSCH, FTEF, and LOAD information.
Future Agenda Items

· District Allocation Model Update
· BSI Reassigned Time Update
· Update on categorical budget
· Update on Measure G Budget
· MESA Program Proposal Update

· Measure G Preliminary Budget for 2012-13
Next Meeting:  May 21, 1 – 3 pm
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